
March 30, 2022 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 

 

I am writing in opposition to HB 1171, “Declaration of Rights-Right to 

Reproductive Liberty.”  As a mother of three children who were terrorized and 

molested by a sadistic pedophile, I am appalled that such a bill has been drafted.  I 

cannot even begin to describe the devastation and the destruction of my children’s 

lives and their innocence because of the evil monster who manipulated them for his 

own pleasure.  They have suffered tremendously and will suffer for the rest of their 

lives.  Child molesters will stop at nothing to satisfy their perversions.  Children 

and the vulnerable should always be protected.  Laws are meant to protect.  

Because this bill makes no distinction between children and adults and because it 

does not define age, children will be abused and tortured if this bill is passed.  

Children who have been sexually abused and assaulted are forever changed and 

suffer greatly physically, spiritually, and emotionally for the rest of their lives.  

What about their rights?!?  This bill is diabolical and anyone responsible for 

passing it is directly responsible for all children who will be abused due to its 

passing.  For the sake of justice and the preservation of our children and their 

innocence, please vote against this evil bill.  May God have mercy on all of you! 

Sincerely, 

Susan McIlroy 

 

 

 


